January 6, 2022

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the December 8, 2021 Meeting

The December meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held December 8, 2021 at Smoketown Barbeque; 7702 Shawnee Mission Parkway, Mission, Kansas. Steve Hendrix, chapter chairman, was in charge. There were eight in attendance.

Hendrix opened the business meeting at 12:00 Noon. He asked secretary Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the November 10th meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Greg Best and the second by Brandon Travis. The motion passed by acclamation.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, told us that he does not have any programs scheduled for immediate future meetings. He welcomes any ideas for programs.

Along that line, Greg Best suggested the possibility of having QComm come to speak at a future luncheon and give a small presentation about their services to measure antenna patterns and executing field strength studies and/or tower visual inspections using drones.

Steve mentioned that you should check your stations website for a link to the FCC website and the stations public Inspection File. Due to a recent FCC change, station call letters in the link must be in all caps for the link to work.

Finally, Steve mentioned the need for more mentors in the SBE Mentoring Program. If you are interested in becoming a mentor and helping a promising young individual realize a dream of becoming a broadcast engineer just contact Cathy Orosz, Education Director at the National SBE Office.

The motion to adjourn was by Chriss Scherer and the second by John Gray.

There was no formal program but a free discussion of engineering topics.

Submitted by:

Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer